GENOA CHAMBER OF COMMERCE
 Board Meeting March 2, 2021 8:00AM per Zoom					
The meeting was brought to order by President, Dan Skees. Those in attendance were: Dan Skees,  Luke Sutter, Megan O’Brien,  Bill Kegerize, Matt Mackenzie, Jenny Caughorn, Brian Huston, Tim Davies Mark Stahl, Mike Ferguson, Thomas Bergman and Marsha Lee.  Absent Erick Scharer
Minutes no action.   
Treasurer’s Report was emailed to Board by Erick. Motion by Megan O’Brien, seconded by Luke Sutter to approve. Motion carried.
President Dan Skees reported he received an e-mail concerning a virtual Job Fair. This was sent to businesses.
Mike Ferguson reported there will be a Levy Committee meeting tonight. If interested in attending, at will be at 7:00PM at the Middle School.  The school is willing to post job openings, at the school, from area businesses .  
Old Business: Car Shows possibly will start in June. Homecoming is still questionable and will be discussed at the April meeting
New Business:  It is time form Buckeye Boys State.  Dan will check with Erick as to how much the Chamber has contributed in the past. A motion by Like Sutter, seconded by Matt Mackenzie to approve a $300.00donation.  Girl’s State will be deferred to the April meeting.
Mayor Bergman agreed with Brian Huston concerning Homecoming. It is feasible to have . Mark encouraged us to join a ZOOM meeting March 1th.He met with Drug Mart and Bitter Family concerning annexations.  We need industrial businesses. Packer Creek will be rebuilt west of Genoa.  The Mural project has $4500.00 so far in donations.  Signs in the park will be paid for from Grant money. Mayor Bergman is checking in the Town Hall to see if there is a place to store Chamber property such as speakers and tables. He will also check on the availability of holding our monthly meetings in the Council room.
Mark Stahl reported that things are on track for the tear down of the Star & Lil’s property. Ottawa County is having fraudulent unemployment claims.  Watch for claims. Ottawa County had no petitions to run for County Coroner. Therefore, we will be partnering with Union County.  The Williston/Curtice Project wants a sanitary sewer project. They have been sampling water in the waterways and are finding e-coli. Mark reported he has been elected to the TMAGO BOARD again.  When asked about car shows, Festivals, and parades Mark said he would check with the Health Department
Homecoming Update: Homecoming status will be tabled until April meeting. When decisions are made, we need to coordinate with the schools to set dates for any future events. 
With no further business a motion by Luke Sutter to adjourn.  Meeting adjourned. 
Next meeting Thursday morning April 01, 2021@ 7:30AM @ the Tow Hall
Respectfully Submitted,

Marsha Lee, Secretary
